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Hinton Parish Council Meeting held on 
Tuesday 16th February 2021 Via Zoom  

7.00 pm 
 

MINUTES  

 
In Attendance -                                 G Craig (District left at 7.20pm)       

P Marsh (Chair)                                 L Green (District) 

D Beard                                            H Jones (District                             

M Davey                                           B Tipper (County) 

L Freeman                                           

P Jenkins 

E Varnam  

F Birnie                                              
 

 

 

OPEN FORUM- Cllr Craig- SDC apologises for delays in responding to emails etc, they are 

short staff. If over 70s have not had their first covid injection, they need to contact 

surgery and not wait for a letter. 

Cllr Green mentioned an electric car club survey, and asked for it to be posted in as many 

places as we can, also fly tipping is on the increase an she has had lots of reports 

regarding this. Please remind people of the test and trace grant that is available. Cllr 

Jones gave a report on the various scams going around and please contact 

www.Actionfraud.police.uk if you have been affected by a scam. 

Cllr Tipper mentioned that he drove around and noticed that the car park at Purton was 

full, also the County will be setting their budgets soon. Cllr Freeman asked if there was 

any luck with the meeting about the drains that are flooding, Cllr Tipper will chase this 

up. 

 

 

1. Apologies- Received and accepted from Cllr Fryer.  

 

2. Declarations of Interest - None received 

 

3. Minutes of the meeting held on January 19th 2021 were agreed as a true 

account. Cllr Jenkins proposed, Cllr Beard 2nd. 

 

4. Committee meetings- The minutes from the Finance & Planning meeting held on 

Feb 2nd 2021 were noted by all. 

 

5. Policy Review- Cllr Jenkins proposed the adoption of the Petition policy, Cllr 

Freeman 2nd this. All in favour. Carried 

 

6. Internal Audit – The internal Audit report was noted by all. The Clerk is working 

on the business plan.  

 

7. Community Events- The 6 events on the agenda were deemed as a good idea, 

Covid permitting. Only a couple may take place this year. (Xmas dinners and 

pumpkin carving competition) Cllr Marsh proposed the clerk goes away and finds 

the costings for any major events, i.e., the Christmas lights. The Clerk will report 

back to Finance Committee with any major costings. There will be a small cost for 
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the pumpkin competition, i.e., hire of a hall. No Parish councillors to judge. Cllr 

Varnum offered her help if needed. Cllr Birnie 2nd this. All agreed this was a great 

idea. Carried 

 

8. Community Christmas tree – After a lengthy discussion, (no cost is available for 

any underground surveys, and the tree needs to be dug up now) it was proposed 

by Cllr Birnie to have a temporary tree for 2021. Cllr Jenkins 2nd this. Carried 

 

9. Gardening Competition-Cllr Birnie proposed that a gardening competition is run 

from May- September with a bottle of fizz as a prize. After a lengthy discussion it 

was propose by Cllr Varnam , 2nd by Cllr Davey Carried.  Clerk to advertise on 

notice boards (if COVID safe) and the FB page next month. Rules – Must be in the 

parish of Hinton, must be visible from the road. No parish councillors to enter or 

judge. 

 

10. Litterbin at the triangle at Oldminster road. -  After a lengthy debate on litter, 

it was proposed by Cllr Beard to purchase two bins, the possibility of a character 

bin in the park, and move or purchase a bin for the triangle. Cllr Marsh 2nd. All in 

favour. 

 

11.  Matters Pending- Councillors noted the matters pending list- Cllr Jenkins & 

Marsh will repair the car park gate at Purton. 

 

12.  Park Report –.  

12.1 Cllrs noted the park report 

12.2 Clerk had no other issues to report  

 

13.  Chairs Report- Cllr Marsh mentioned that he had spoken to the warden and 

thanked him for patrolling. The warden was very please with the lack of litter in 

the village. Cllr Marsh thanked Cllrs Freeman & Jenkins for repairing the post at 

the half moon. 

 

14. Clerks report- The Clerks written report was noted. To note, two of the defibs are 

now OOO. The Council approved that the Clerk go to Purton and ask for the 

battery, the Council will need to look at possibly removing the defib so access can 

be gained for maintenance and site checks.  The council understand that Covid 

restriction have been put in place, but this is a lifesaving piece of equipment. 

 

15. Cllr Reports – Cllr Jenkins mentioned there is an increase of Dogs on the 

recreation field, can this be an item on the agenda for next month. Cllr Freeman 

mentioned that there is a lot of fly tipping up the side of the Old butchers, Clerk 

will take a look and report if necessary. Cllr Varnam mentioned that social media 

is full of Dog mess issues, and Purton defib has been out of action for a long time, 

and Cllr Birnie mentioned that he has put some brick near the tap at the 

allotment end by Church in case needed to arrange around the tap. Clerk 

mentioned this has been looked into. 

 

 

16.16.16.16.  Date of next meeting March 16th 2021 remotely via Zoom.    

 

    

                                                                            

           Meeting closed at 8.55 
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